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“Analyzing Simple Electric Motors in the Classroom” MS #430711

I believe the authors are incorrect in saying that teachers typically are unfamiliar with electric motors.  Certainly it is not true for the typical reader of TPT.

Much of the manuscript is devoted to a discussion of the Johnson motor.  This motor is quite simple to construct and to understand, and if it were not already well known, would be worth calling to the attention of TPT readers.  However, this motor is described not only in the reference (Ref. 6) cited by the authors, but also in other places.  For example, Ron Edge’s popular String and Sticky Tape book describes a very similar motor (Experiment 12.11, “The Simplest Electric Motor”).  In the description, Edge points out that the motor is based on designs that appeared in TPT papers in 1985.  One of those papers includes a fair amount of discussion of the operation of the device, as well as a number of questions about its operation for students to explore.  Therefore I don’t believe that yet another discussion of this motor is warranted.

The manuscript gives some tips on using the motor in class, but I believe that any of these not already covered in the paper mentioned above would probably occur to the typical teacher.  I feel the same way about the questions and solutions given on pages 4-6.

Overall, I do not believe that there is enough in this manuscript that is not already well known to readers of The Physics Teacher to warrant publication.  The authors may wish to consider submitting it to a different journal, perhaps one that is aimed at teachers at the pre-high school level.
